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The preparations for the 2012-2013 OAS Academic Scholarship Cycle are in full swing. The Academic and Technical Studies Scholarship Selection Committee (ATSSSC) has already been invited for meetings in February 2012 to review and select the 2012-2013 academic scholarship awardees.
As previously reported, we anticipate to award about half the number of scholarships next cycle compared to the amount that was awarded last cycle, mainly because in 2012 the Regular Fund for scholarships must finance the first repayment ($740,000) of the loan from the Capital Scholarship Fund and because many universities’ admission deadlines will have passed by the time the awardees are announced and it will be harder to get tuition waivers for awardees that late in the admission process. 

Placement in the South will be less of a challenge as there is still sufficient time to meet universities’ application deadlines for awardees to be offered admission to start their studies during the 2012-2013 scholarship cycle; (which means that awardees should start their studies any time after the award announcement, but no later than March 2013). 
Considering that universities’ application deadlines in the North start as early as October/November 2011 to be offered admission to start studies in September 2012, placement in the North will be more challenging, particularly if:

· Scholarship applicants have not taken the required standardized tests, such as the TOEFL, GRE or GMAT or have not submitted satisfactory test scores; 

· Scholarship applicants do not meet the universities’ admission requirements; in which case DHDEC will not have enough time to offer the scholarship to the next ranked candidate of that sponsoring country;

· Scholarship applicants are not stellar students, which will make it harder to get good deals (tuition waivers/reductions or merit scholarships) at universities in the North.

We will try to place as many awardees as possible, given the circumstances, but awardees will have to understand that they will have fewer placement options than usual and will have to accept the placement options that are still available at the time the placement process starts in 2012.
Status of the informative sessions on the Scholarship Program and the OAS Partnerships Program for Education and Training (PAEC) held in October prior to the OAS Special Assembly that approved the 2012 Program Budget
DHDEC took note of the valuable comments and concerns raised by member states during the informative sessions, which provided us with useful insights to improve the future implementation of the PAEC and to better explain to member states how the current implementation followed the Scholarships Manual adopted by member states in 2007.
The PAEC was implemented in accordance with the principles of the Scholarships Manual. As previously mentioned during the informative sessions:

· We were able to negotiate generous scholarship offers with our partners and awarded 424 PAEC scholarships as of December 2012; 

· We offered PAEC scholarships leading to academic degrees, for professional development and technical studies in various member and observer states ; just as with the traditional academic and professional development scholarships, the PAEC scholarships are complementary scholarships and the students have to cover part of the tuition for on-line programs and additional costs for on-site programs;

· Our partners were very pleased with the quality of applicants that applied directly to the educational institutions and to the OAS.

It should be noted that the PAEC budget should be executed within one fiscal year, which means that GS/OAS does not have much time between the time the scholarship offers are negotiated with the partnering institutions and the program start dates. This limited time is one of the main reasons why PAEC scholarship applicants were asked to apply directly to the universities and the GS/OAS.
We hope that the aforementioned was useful in offering a better understanding of the implementation of the PAEC and how it follows the principles of the Scholarships Manual. GS/OAS would gladly work with and be guided by member states to determine the best implementation process for PAEC. We remain committed to assist member states with human capacity development in the Americas and we continue to strive to find innovative and improved ways to reach this goal.




















